

The n

The meeting took place at 9 o'clock in the morning, they started with the craft activity, a felt keyring was made with a drawing of Owl and cloth roses to decorate a hair press, all participated, the craft idea is feasible to market, beautiful and easy to reproduce in each center.





COMMENTS FROM SOME LEADERS:

Brenda; thanks for the trainings that they give to the leaders, for the sewing machines, now they make many garments to sell and help us.

Chepita; Thanks for all the support they provide to teach the classes, our students learn every day for the crafts, ask for support to be able to make the oven for the confectionery classes.



Vilma likes to teach what she learned, reproduce it to sell it.

Estela; gives good use to the materials and is proud to use everything, thanks Amy's father for all his help in the warehouse.

Lucia; Thanks to Leonor for her support, sometimes she does not have materials. Wisconsin has supported her, she has many young people who have been overcome thanks to the sewing activities now they help each other a lot.



Pá

Pánfila; When she comes to the meetings she learns new things and develops her potential.

Leonor; Expresses that the Learning Center Program is like another child and thanks each of the leaders for all the support since we are working for our country, and the volunteers are very important, We need people to train in topics of Autism, Aspergher, Self-esteem and other topics of psychology.



Mar

Maria Rodriguez; She likes the classes they teach in Wisconsin, she feels grateful to God and the organization.

Yuris Morales; She makes available to her sister to help with Psychological issues, she has been so inspired that she already has 15 children helping with English subjects and the materials she has received she has used to contribute with the children.



Before finalizing

A vote was requested to change the meetings every two months but the majority of the leaders asked that they stay as they were, the last Saturday of each month from 9 am to 1:30 pm.

Some of the participants expressed they should continue the meetings every month because they feel as a family now and if they miss one month they will miss each other.



Oth

Other participants mentioned meeting every two month would feel like they would lose sequence of the activities of each LC.

They need to feel the warmth of each other and to be able to share with each other.

Donations of leather pieces and coffee mugs (Donated by River Valley) were given to each participants. Thanks to those who brought food and beverages and to the Rainbow team from Tipitapa who donated the vegetables.



